Federal Communications Commaission
Washington, D.C. 20554

MAR 2 .. 1997

Ruth Seymour, General Manager

Santa Meonica Community Ccllege District
1900 Pico Blvd.

Santa Monica, CA 90405-1647

re: KCRW{FM)
Santa Monica, Califernia

Dear Ms. Seymour:

This refers to the August 1, 1996 EEO progress report submitted
for Radio Station KCRW(FM), in accordance with Santa Monica
Community College, 10 FCC Rcd 8736 (1995).

Our review shows positive efforts toward recruitment of
minorities. The report shows one full-time hiring opportunity
between August 1, 1995, and July 31, 1996. The station’s list of
recruitment sources included numerous female and minority
organizations. The station maintained adequate records
concerning the referral sources contacted, the applicants who
responded, the interviewees, and the person hired. Thirty-one
minorites (14 Hispanics) comprised more than half of the
applicant pool.

The next report is due August 1, 1997. According to Section
73.3526 of the Commission’s Rules, this letter should be placed
in your public file. Should you have any questions concerning
this matter, please contact Ms. Bulah Parson at {202) 418-1450.

Sincerelly,

Pttty St

aulette Laden
Chief, EEOQO Branch
Enforcement Division
Mass Media Bureau

cc: Wayne Coy, Jr., Esquire



